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From Fedor 

 

 Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Behrend and daughter and Francis 

Jatzlau from Houston spent the Christmas holidays with Mr. and 

Mrs. Chas. Jatzlau. 

 

 Mr. Emil Schneider came back from the hospital last week 

on Tuesday. Everyone will be happy to hear that she is getting 

better. 

 

 Mrs. Emil Dube is on the sick list. Her friends wish her a 

good recovery. 

 

 Mr. and Mrs. Ben Best and son and Miss Helen 

Schiefelbein from Nebraska were here visiting Teacher and Mrs. 

E. F. Wendland and sons.  

 

 Mr. and Mrs. Carl Domann and sons from San Antonio 

visited Mrs. Willie Becker and family on Friday. 

 

 The following visited Mrs. Willie Becker and children and 

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Jenke on Sunday: Mr. and Mrs. Herman 

Jenke, Mr. and Mrs Herbert Jenke, Mr. and Mrs. Ernst Jenke and 

family, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Jenke and son, Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Jatzlau and Mr. Otto Domann. 

 

 Raymond Schkade visited Mrs. Willie Becker and 

children on Sunday evening and on Monday. 

 

Fedor School 

 

 Yesterday evening (Thursday) December 19, our little 

school had their Christmas celebration in the school house. Our 

wonderful Christmas songs sounded out in a happy mood, in 

English and in German. Despite the bad weather, a good number 

of listeners and school supporting friends were present. School 

Board Chairman, Emil Proske saw to it that the little ones did not 

go home empty handed. That was good of you, Mr. Proske. School 

patron, Henry Kalmbach thanked the mentioned one. As God 

wills, school instruction will begin again on Monday, January 6. 

 I wish all men and women readers a Happy Christmas and 

a Blessed New Year. I wish all of the former Pomeranians and 

Mecklenburgers many Christmas presents traditionally thrown in 

at the window. 

Greetings to all! 

Rt. 1, Lincoln, Tex                                F. Kloppe 

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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